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Kate Graham 
Department of Planning & Environment 
BY EMAIL: Kate.Graham@planning.nsw.gov.au 
CC: information@planning.nsw.gov.au 

STATE SIGNIFICANT DEVELOPMENT SSD7089 – EUROBODALLA ROAD, BODALLA – 
EUROBODALLA SOUTHERN STORAGE 
 

Dear Kate, 

Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) refers to your correspondence dated 3 September 2018 regarding the 
subject state significant development. 

RMS has completed an assessment of the development, based on the information provided and focussing 
on the impact to the State Road Network. For this development, the key state road is the Princes Highway. 

RMS notes the majority of traffic volume increases (particularly heavy vehicles) for the development are 
associated with the haulage of fill materials, during the construction stage, from Eurobodalla Quarry. RMS 
notes that Eurobodalla Quarry is located close to the proposal site, and the access route is along 
Nerrigundah Mountain Road and Eurobodalla Road, which are both local roads. 

Given the above, RMS does not believe the development will have a significant impact on the State Road 
Network. On this basis, RMS does not object to the development application. 

If you have any questions please contact Rachel Carocci on 4221 2548.  

Please ensure that any further email correspondence is sent to development.southern@rms.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours faithfully 

 

Chris Millet 
Manager Land Use  
Southern Region 
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